
Corrections to GLG 22-11 from Bloomington Session 

Fathers and Brothers,  

Our Session submitted a petition to our most recent presbytery meeting that became identified as GLG 
Communication 22-11.  It has come to our attention that some of the argumentation in that petition 
contained factual errors.  We very much regret that fact and write to you now to retract those 
statements and correct the record.  

Here are our corrections:  

1) In pointing out that Rev. Kyle Borg was in communication with the PJC, we were in error.  Mr. 
Borg was not in communication with the PJC as a body but rather with one member of the PJC 
with whom he had spoken about the case. 

2) In claiming that Mr. Borg had volunteered to serve on the SJC, we were in error.  Mr. Borg did 
not volunteer to serve on the SJC but as a prosecutor of the Immanuel Session. 

3) In stating that Mr. Borg, while serving as an investigator for the SJC, recommended that 
prosecution was needed, we were in error.  Mr. Borg, while serving as an investigator, brought 
charges of sin against the Immanuel elders and so became a prosecutor according to the Blue 
Book. 

4) In stating that the counselor and seminary professor involved in counseling parties in the 
Immanuel matter had neither confessed nor repented of sin we were in error.  According to the 
PJC, this individual did confess sin and repent.   

We want to assure the court and these particular men that these errors were unintentional, and we 
offer these corrections with our sincere apologies. 

Sincerely in Christ, 

Bloomington RPC Session (Wes Archer, Eric Cosens, CJ Davis, Ken de Jong, Rich Holdeman, Philip 
McCollum, Stephen Shipp)  


